As a Geneva-based delegate, I had the opportunity to participate, on behalf of the United Arab Emirates,  in the regional workshop held in the Sultanate of Oman on Trade Facilitation Needs Assessment, 10-14 October 2009. I must say that this highly important event would not have achieved its objectives without the good efforts and the coordination made by Oman’s Ministry of Trade and Industry and the Permanent Mission of the Sultanate in Geneva, as well as the excellent contribution by the WTO Trade and Finance and Trade Facilitation Division. As The WTO Secretariat had prepared an Arabic version of the Self Assessment Guide, discussions went on smoothly among the attendees and with the moderator who has a long-standing experience with Customs issues.    

The GCC workshop provided a good opportunity to the six countries to identify their trade facilitation needs and priorities. It was attended by officials from different Government agencies and from the private sector. The UAE team was conducted by the Ministry of Foreign Trade. It greatly helped the participants to acquire a better understanding of the ongoing negotiations based on the textual proposals related to GATT Articles V, VIII and X and to Customs cooperation that would ultimately lead to a new Agreement on Trade Facilitation in the WTO. 

At the final session, the Sultanate of Oman presented a comparative summary of the needs and priorities of all the GCC countries to show the compliance level of each country and a snapshot of its current trade facilitation situation. It is indeed a very useful initiative and we appreciate the interesting work done by the host country, as this evaluation provides a clear picture of where effective technical assistance and capacity building are actually needed, and how to get stakeholders both from the public and the private sector, not only Customs, involved in processing and clearing international cargo.      

